
 
 
  

Long Term Prayer List                     . 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, Vi, Sarah Jane, 

Deb G., Cam Howard, Emily Ciuca, Patrick, Michele, Gerry 

Wieczorek and family, Toby 
 

 
 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
Mary Lee, The family of Dion Bagby, David, Jenny,   

Pam, Bill, Rick, Ben & Courtney, Matthew, Louisa, George Beach,  

Anne G., Jessica, Dannie, Will McLean, Gail M., Doug M., Geraldine,  

Heather and Andy, Myra, Luisa, Megan, Alexa, Olive, Dave, 

 Tom, Mary, Jessica, Dave, Karen Buck, Kate, Lynn, Maxine, 

 Bill Jandress, Glenn, Kim, Lisa, Susie, Monica, Josh,  

Robert, Bill, Bob, Justin, Justin Wolfe, Terry Wolfe, Colleen, 

 Leslie Brown, Robert, Mac & Melanie, Ashley Shiver, Jac, Leonard,  

Michael, Annie, Caroline, Alex, For the Family of Guy, Ann, Melissa,  

Carol, Barbara, Mikko, Bill, Carmen, Melissa,  

The Lam family, John, Mr. Arvidson, Chuck, 

 Carolyn and family, John, Bill, Robert, Terry, Kim, Liz Wilson's family,  

Mariah, Walter, Dolores, Lorraine, Barbara M., Bunk, Penny, Stephanie,  

Arlene, Bruce, Courtney, Michael, The Genebach family, Delores,  

Charlie Poandl's family, Luis Bruno's mother, Al Rivera's father,  

Steve & Rebecca Page, Colleen, Frankie Santini, The family of Tom Rippe,  

Bob Evers, Marty Brady & family, Angela Henderson and family, Lynn Tibbets,  

Horace LaWalt Sr., Kiran and her father Namanat as well as the people of 

Pakistan, Arthur David Allen and his parents, Clifton Williams and family,  

Cyril Maloney, Sophia, William Benson, Kathryn,  

and Courtney King's Grandmother, Wistar King, Cara,  

and Edna Whittick and family as they grieve the loss of Arlene. 

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear,  

please call the office and it will be re-entered. 

 

 
 
 

 

Altar Flowers 

The flowers are given on this Sunday by Kathryn Sieh in Memory of Barbara & David 

Kennedy and Elton & Virginia Sieh.  If you would like to remember a loved one who has 

departed this life or give thanksgiving for family and friends, please complete a Flower 

Envelope or call the office at 703-437-3790.  

Staff 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mrs. Christine Hoyle, Director of Children & Youth Ministries 

Ms. Alba Padilla, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Reina Torres, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Elizabeth Tomlinson, Seminarian 

Ms. Phyllis Hogan, Sexton 

Ms. Josephine Martin, Assistant Sexton 

Mr. Kevin Hamilton, Parish Administrator 

Helen Guest, Pre-School Director 

Office Hours 

Monday - Wednesday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Closed November 28 & 29 for the Thanksgiving Holiday! 

Vestry 

Senior Warden – Mike Colie  

Junior Warden – Keith Pinkard 

Treasurer – Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 
 

Jeanne Bennett  Marty Brady       Mike Colie  

Donna Cornwell   Carolyn Hamm  Courtney King 

Eugene Nkomba               Ugo Nwachukwu         Nikki O'Malley 

Keith Pinkard     Keith Sinclair  Sandy Wright    
 

Trustees 

            Tom McLenigan               Keith Sinclair                    Dana “Deke” Smith 

 
 

  

 DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO TALK TO? 
 

  Call a Stephen Minister! 

Beth Hwoschinsky       Peter Hwoschinsky         Ralph Tildon 
703.450.8599 703.450.8599   703.464.9377 

or call Fr. Brad at 703-437-3790! 
 

Do you have a will?  

Please remember St. Timothy's in your end-of-life plans as an institution of seminal 

importance. Thank you. 

 
Saint Timothy's Episcopal Church 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 
WWW.SAINT-TIMOTHYS.ORG 

Announcements for November 24, 2013 

Christ the King Sunday 

    8:00 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite I 
    9:30 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
   11:00 a.m.     Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
                2:00 p.m.     Special Service with Bishop Shannon  
 

        
 

 

          Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781       
         Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

          Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  
SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 
SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 
OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

As of October 31, 2013 
   

    Balance       Goal 

Pipe Organ Fund    $267,949      $475,000 

Reserve Fund     $60,411      $100,000 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild 
Linda Grantham, Mary McLenigan, Stephanie Wolo, Sandy Wright 

Counters 
Andy Hamm, Jan Lyons 

Ushers 
8:00 a.m. William Pfadenhauer, Kent Miller 

9:30 a.m. Carmela Condro, Stephanie Kenis 

11:00 a.m. Allan Stanley, Julie Gray-Roller 

Greeters 
8:00 a.m. Pat Rhoads 

9:30 a.m. Constance Willingham 

11:00 a.m. Ben Atsem 

Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 a.m. Elizabeth Tomlinson, Diane Miller 

9:30 a.m. Frank Martin, Rod Neaveill, Chris Brock, Elizabeth Tomlinson  

11:00 a.m. Keith Sinclair, Dave Parker, Jane Perry, Elizabeth Tomlinson 

Acolytes 
9:30 a.m. Jack Norcross, Max Norcross, Carolyn Wright 

11:00 a.m. Sophia LaRe 

http://www.saint-timothys.org/
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org


Events This Week 
 

SUNDAY  11/24 

Christ the King Sunday 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 

Special Confirmation Service & Reception with Bishop Shannon 2:00 p.m.  

8:00 a.m. Angel Tree Collection - Henry Hall 

8:00 a.m. GtGtL Continued Sale - Henry Hall 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room  

4:00 p.m. Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service - Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

MONDAY 11/25 
4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR/Kitchen 

7:30 p.m. Vestry Meeting - B1 

TUESDAY 11/26 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. Stephen Ministry Peer Group - UR 

WEDNESDAY 11/27 

10:00 a.m. Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist/Healing Service - Sanctuary 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

THURSDAY 11/28 

CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 

11:00 a.m. Thanksgiving Day Service - Sanctuary 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

FRIDAY 11/29 

CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 

10:30 a.m. Friday Folders - Kitchen 

SATURDAY 11/30 

9:00 a.m. Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

11:00 a.m. Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room & Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. La Vida Verdadera / The True Vine - Sanctuary 

SUNDAY  12/1 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 

8:00 a.m. Angel Tree Collection - Henry Hall 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room  

 

Nursery  
 

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during 

worship. However, for parents of children ages 0-3 years who want 

nursery care, we have a well-equipped and professionally-staffed 

nursery at the end of the hall nearest the Sanctuary. Each child 

brought to the nursery is given a number; only the parents of the child can take the child 

from the nursery. If a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 

red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the Chancel. 

Parents, please bring diapers, any snacks, and formula as needed for your child. 

 
 

 
 

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it 

in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If 

you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know 

to give you a rice wafer. 

 

Happy Birthday To You!!!  

Mon. 11/25 Caroline Arlington, Donna Dickt, Laura Dendtler 

Wed. 11/27  Carol Clarke 

Thu. 11/28 Emma Spence 

Sat. 11/30    Carol Durand, Paul Lehner, Mary McLenigan, John Nixon, Lee 

Bissell, Michael Gibbs 

Sun. 12/1    Mel Lew, Rod Neaveill, Janet Dopsovic 

 

General Announcements 

Thanksgiving Service 

Our Thanksgiving Day Service will take place this Thursday, November 28 at 11 a.m. 

Upcoming Holiday Church Office Closures 

The church office will be closed Thursday, November 28 and Friday, November 29 for the 

Thanksgiving Holiday.  The church office will also be closed December 24 - January 1 for 

the Christmas and New Year holidays. We will place a reminder of that closure in future 

announcements. 

Announcements and eNews Deadlines For This Week 

Due to the office being closed on Thursday and Friday for the Thanksgiving Holiday, all 

Announcement and eNews submissions for this week are due by noon on Tuesday, 

November 26.  

Lakota Mission Trip 2014 

Thank you for your support and generosity as we’ve fundraised for the upcoming trip to the 

Pine Ridge Indian Reservation in South Dakota.  We will have another native craft sale on 

December 8, 2013 in Henry Hall during all three services' coffee hour.  Please stop by!   

For those who may be thinking about traveling with us, we will have an information 

meeting in January (but you can ask questions of us any time!).  The dates are May 10 - 17, 

2014.  The cost is yet to be finalized but last year it was $850 per person.  There are no skill 

requirements, willing hands are all that’s needed!  Again, thank you for your support.  We 

look forward to sharing God’s love with the Lakota people again in May, on behalf of all of 

St. Timothy’s.  Contact Tina Pinkard with any questions – mapnbuild@verizon.net. 

Angel Tree Program 

With the holidays just around the corner, it is time for the beloved Angel Tree.   On Sunday, 

November 24, look in Henry Hall for St. Timothy’s Angel Tree filled with requests from 

children in need from Cornerstones (formerly Reston Interfaith) and LAWS (Loudoun 

Abused Women’s Shelter).  Once again the tree will be filled with close to 200 individual 

gift requests.  Please take one, two, or several tags from the tree.  Shop for the requested 

items and return the gifts unwrapped with the original tags firmly attached to St. Timothy’s 

by Sunday, December 8.  (We ask that you limit each child’s gifts to no more than $50.) 

Gift cards should be returned in their special envelope during the weekly offertory 

collection.   

We will hold a sorting party after the 9:30 a.m. service on December 8, and volunteers are 

needed to sort and deliver gifts to Cornerstones and LAWS.  For more information, contact 

Amy Hein (719-352-5815, amymhein@gmail.com).  Once the gifts have been delivered, 

our Angel Tree becomes the collection point for scarves, hats, mittens, and gloves for adult 

and children clients of Laurel Learning Center, the Embry Rucker Community Shelter, and 

LAWS. 

 
LINK Holiday Program 

Tremendous thanks to everyone who donated food and warm clothing and volunteered for 

the LINK November distribution.   LINK served over 800 families and, through your 

generosity, was able to include meat purchased from the Capital Area Food Bank in the 

weeks’ supply of groceries.  In December, distribution is on the 14th. Donations of non-

perishable food are especially welcome during December.  And, volunteers are again 

needed to assist with sorting and transporting food, and escorting clients on the 14th.   

To volunteer, please use the Sign-up Genius link on the LINK website, 

www.linkagainsthunger.org.  For more info contact Rob.du@verizon.net or 

ShonBeury@aol.com.  Thank you for putting your faith to work to support LINK. 

 

 

 

 
 

General Announcements (continued) 

Join Us This Afternoon For A Special Visit From Bishop Shannon Johnston!  

At 2:00 p.m. today, November 24, Bishop Shannon will be with us for a 

special confirmation service. Four young people will be confirmed, two 

adults will reaffirm baptismal vows and 13 adults will be received into 

the Episcopal Church! 12 of those scheduled to be received are from our 

Spanish speaking congregation, La Vida Verdadera, which meets at 

Saint Timothy's on Saturday evenings!  This congregation will join with 

us and participate in the service. There will be a reception following the 

service. We hope you will join us for this special occasion in the life of 

our church!   

Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service 

After spending time at our Special Service with Bishop Shannon today, November 24, feel 

free to head over to Holy Cross Lutheran Church for an ecumenical Thanksgiving service at 

4 p.m. All offerings will go to support LINK. This would be a great way to round out a day 

of celebration!  

Gifts to Glorify the Lord Update! 

Our holiday bazaar to benefit the pipe organ fund raised $1455!  Thanks to all of you who 

helped to make our event a success.  Your donations of time baking, knitting, candy-

making, and buying from our vendors were invaluable and greatly appreciated.  The 

committee will continue selling some of the unsold items (baked goods were frozen during 

the week) for a week or two in Henry Hall so stop by! Thank You! 

Food Pantry 

Please think of the pantry when shopping this week.  Proteins 

(canned chili, canned tuna, canned chicken, etc.) are a popular item.  

Also, diapers of all sizes are a regularly needed item. Thank you! 

From the Stewardship of Creation Committee...  

RELIGIOUS COMMUNITIES AND THEIR ROLE IN EARTH STEWARDSHIP 

Continuing our series based on Gregory E Hitzhusen and Mary Evelyn Tucker’s recent 

article The Potential of Religion for Earth Stewardship, published in the Ecological Society 

of America’s September 2013 issue of Frontiers in Ecology and the Environment (No. 7, 

vol. 11). There are sometimes tensions and misunderstandings between scientists and 

religious organizations that arise from generalizations. Historical narratives around the 

separation of church and state, evolution and religiously motivated war can create 

skepticism. However, the authors argue that deeply religious figures have shaped political 

policy – William Wilberforce’s efforts to stop slavery; Ghandi’s freedom movement in 

India; and Martin Luther King Jr.’s civil rights leadership. The authors argue that “social 

justice traditions of faith-based communities provide a framework for environmental 

concern and action.” 

Children & Youth Ministries 

Sunday School Holiday Schedule 

November 24 classes as usual 

December 1  NO CLASS – Thanksgiving Break 

December 8 classes as usual 

December 15  classes as usual 

December 22  NO CLASS – Christmas Break 

December 29  NO Rite 13 or J2A class*  

January 5  classes as usual 

* On December 29 we will be offering an extended version of Godly Play at 9:30-10:45 AM 

during the Adult Faith Formation Fifth Sunday Series.  Children who regularly attend 

Godly Play and SPARK+ are welcome.  This will take place in the Godly Play room, B1.  

There will be no Godly Play or SPARK+ Sunday School at 11 AM. 

Youth Group Dates 

December 7th -  Annual trip to Antietam 7:30 a.m. -  9 p.m .  Please let Christine know if  

  you are interested in going. 

December 24 -  Luminary set up (1 - 3 p.m.) 

December 26 -  Luminary clean up (10 - 11 a.m.) 


